
 
Public Hearing Minutes of 10/16/2023 

 
Division 
Staff: 

Nicki Chopski, PharmD, Executive Officer 
Russell Spencer, General Counsel 
Susan Villanueva, Board Support Specialist 

 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM by Dr. Chopski. 
 
Dr. Chopski stated that board staff would accept testimony on the Board of Medicine rule 
chapter 24.33.01 
 
Lisa Nelson from St. Alphonsus stated that there is concern the requirement for a supervising 
physician to be licensed as a physician in Idaho was removed. 
 
Mr. Spencer stated that the physician still has to be licensed in Idaho but no longer needs 
registration to be a supervising physician. This requirement was removed to decrease 
unnecessary regulatory burden on licensees. 
 
Once again, comments were invited on the draft rule chapter. 
 
The comment period will be open until October 25, 2023, and written comments can be 
submitted to support.hp@dopl.idaho.gov. 
 
The next Board meeting will be held on November 9, 2023. 
Though there were public members in attendance, no further public testimony was given. 
 
Adjourn  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 AM. 
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